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Hansard Page: 47

Senator O’Brien asked:

How many RMAC recommendations has the minister accepted?

Answer:

In the context in which the question was asked, that is the European Union (EU) high quality beef (HQB) quota, the minister requested in 1999 that RMAC conduct a review of the meat export quota arrangements in place at that time. RMAC’s report made nine recommendations. Following extensive consultation between the department, RMAC and the industry, eleven recommendations were finally put to the minister and he agreed to ten of these in deciding on the arrangements for the management of the EU high quality beef quota.  RMAC did not reach consensus on the method of EU quota allocation.  The Minister decided that quota would be allocated on the basis of shipments of record into the EU HQB market as recorded during the previous quota year.

Since that time the minister has asked RMAC to review the EU HQB quota arrangements as foreshadowed in December 1999 and, in particular, the new entrant arrangements. The minister will shortly be considering the RMAC recommendations for new entrants and will receive later in 2002 recommendations from a joint AFFA/RMAC assessment of the EU HQB quota management regime.
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